HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, April 24, 2012
5:30pm

In attendance were:
Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Al Davis (St Joseph), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Craig Demmon (Uptown on the Hill), Gary Branch (PSL), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Jim Shmerling, (Childrens), Michael Henry (CHUN), Guy Hill (Layton Construction), Marty Moore (Layton Construction, Bill Vanderlan (Humboldt St Neighborhood Assn), Chris Murdy (Red Peaks), Evan Lichtenfels (Red Peaks), Albus Brooks (City Council), Suzette Riddick (Downing St Liquors). 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the March meeting were read and approved as written.
Pilot Project to Serve Homeless Women in Local Churches
 No report
Councilman Albus Brooks Report

The Councilman visited the Childrens facility at St Joseph and was impressed with the facility and the number of children served. It will be a stand alone facility when St Joseph moves. He therefore favors including the facility on all of the hospital guide signs. Jim Shmerling, Childrens CEO gave a brief presentation and a handout detailing Children’s devotion to Denver in spite of its location in Aurora. He reinforced the widely held opinion that Childrens’ Hospital was doing God’s work.

The Councilman is pushing the Benedict Fountain Park project onward on our behalf

Redistricting is underway and will affect our council district. Councilman Brooks recommends that members of the Forum look at the maps on the city web site and express their opinions. Unfortunately there is little lead time as the City Council vote is 30 April

The anti outdoor camping regulation is about to be passed. This will require compassion and care for the homeless people affected.
Presbyterian St Luke’s Report (Branch)

NICU: Guy Hill and Marty Moore described the NICU project and the steps being taken to assure safety of the public and of helicopters that fly in. Interestingly the boom on the crane is designed to move with the wind when it is not in use. If this is observed there is no concern. Work will continue on weekends as there is less activity on site during weekends.

St Joseph Hospital Report (Davis)

Davis reviewed the progress so far. 2/3 of the caissons are in place. 

PSL and St Joseph will work together to stage truck traffic which will be substantial.
Red Peaks Project

This is an item for the May Agenda. Permits have been applied for and a June start of construction is anticipated. There will be 4 buildings instead of the 5 originally planned. The number of units has been increased from 280 to 302. The site supervisor will correlate with St Joseph for the best use of available parking with minimum impact on the neighborhood.

Nineteenth Ave. The corner is being taken off of the St Jo medical office building to allow 19th to go thru. Public Works will need to do a survey before 19th can become a 2 way street. Hopefully this can be accomplished in 2013 or 2014 just in time for completion of the St Joseph project and the Red Peaks development.

Bylaws amendment
The Bylaws were amended granting membership in the Forum to Uptown on the Hill replacing City Park West, a group which hasn’t participated in some time.

Uptown on the Hill report

UTOH is taking the lead in redoing the neighborhood plans for the neighborhood.
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 

COB/cob
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